Regular Monthly Meeting July 13, 2000

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, July 13, 2000, 6:00 p.m. at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Richard Schweinsberg and Sherry Wehr present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

The Police Report was read.

Motion by Sherry Wehr second by Richard Schweinsberg to request to advertise for the bidding of Road Materials and paving project.

Motion by Sherry Wehr second by Richard Schweinsberg to pay the general fund bills.

Motion by Sherry Wehr second by Richard Schweinsberg to pay the sewer fund bills

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Sherry Wehr to approve per capita tax refunds.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Sherry Wehr to approve the Ronald J. Hill and Jodi L. Hill Subdivision, contingent upon satisfaction of review items by the Lawrence County Department of Environmental Services.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Sherry Wehr to approve the Sam Sibeto Orchardale Subdivision, contingent upon satisfaction of review items by the Lawrence County Department of Environmental Services.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Sherry Wehr to adopt Resolution 4 of 2000, Emergency Management Operations Plan.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Sherry Wehr to adopt Resolution 5 of 2000, to oppose the siting of any landfill in the area of McConnell's Mill State Park to protect and preserve the environment.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Sherry Wehr to award the bid for the new dump truck to Hunter Truck and Supply at a cost of \$79,115.00.

Public Comment:

Mr. Oran Allen, asked the Townships involvement with the C.O.G., Mr. Allen also asked if the Township has a noise ordinance.

Mr. William Alexander, asked the status of the street lighting on RT 65.

Mr. Sam Garver, asked about the building renovations for the township building and the police department.